辽宁省名校联盟 2023 年高三 10 月份联合考试 英语

命题人:辽宁名校联盟试题研发中心 审题人:辽宁名校联盟试题研发中心

本试卷满分 150 分, 考试时间 120 分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 答选择题时, 选出每小题答案后, 用铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡 皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到 答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。 例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19, 15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9, 15.

答案是 C。

1. How will the man go to the hospital next?

A. On foot.

B. By subway.

C. By car.

2. Who was to blame for the accident?

A. The student.

B. The traffic light.

C. The truck driver.

3. Which museum did the girl visit with her class?

A. The Science Museum. B. The Nature Museum.

C. The Art Museum.

4. What was the weather like in the afternoon?

A. Sunny.

B. Rainy.

C. Cloudy.

5. Why does the woman choose the guitar?

A. It is easy to learn.

B. It is cheap and portable.

C. It is expensive but worthwhile.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选 出最佳洗项, 听每段对话或独白前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将给 出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. How does the man feel about his class?

A. Troubled.

B. Delighted.

C. Inspired.

英语 第1页(共8页)

- 7. What can we learn about the students?
- A. They are fond of studying English.
- B. They may be excited about Christmas.
- C. They can quickly settle down to class.
- 听第7段材料,回答第8至10 题。
- 8. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
- A. Tips for healthy Italian cooking.
- B. Prices for the goods on the Internet.
- C. Optional courses for the evening class.
- 9. How much does the Italian Wine Course cost? A. \$ 190. B. \$ 280.

10. What will the speakers do next?

- A. Practice taking photos.
- B. Call to register for Indian Cooking.
- C. Choose Web Design for Beginners.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

- 11. What is the man most interested in probably?
 - A. The marketplace for shopping.
 - B. Princes and princesses from fairy tales.
 - C. Adventure activities led by Superheroes.
- 12. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Mother and son. B. Teacher and student.
- 13. What can we learn about the program?
 - A. It requires children to bring cameras.
 - B. Its organizers managed to involve parents.
- C. Its food truck provides free meals to visitors.
- 听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。
- 14. What does the man probably work as?
 - A. A cook.
- B. A tour guide.
- C. A businessman.

C. A policewoman.

C. Classmates.

C. \$400.

- 15. What is the woman doing now?
 - A. Giving a lecture.
 - B. Hosting an interview.
- C. Having a class.
- 16. Which is the most popular park for adventure rides lovers?
 - A. Cedar Point in Ohio.
 - B. Magic Kingdom in London.
 - C. Disney World in Florida,
- 17. What are the speakers likely to talk about next?
- A. A wing coaster.
- B. Animatronic dinosaurs.
- C. Flying around the world.
- 听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。
- 18. Who found the escaped tiger first?
 - B. The visitors. A. A zookeeper.
- 19. Where did Elaine Wilson see the tiger?
- A. At the door of the zoo.
- B. Near the cage.
- C. By the lake.

英语 第2页(共8页)

CS 扫描全能王 3亿人都在用的扫描 App

ロルミをログラ・ビビディャ

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



20. What does the zookeeper surely know?

A. When the tiger escaped.

B. How the tiger jumped out,

C. That the tiger was not hungry,

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题:每小题2.5分, 满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个洗项中洗出股佳洗项。

The best desks make it easy to work and learn from home. We've selected some of the best desks to suit every lifestyle and office,

Coavas Industrial Folding Desk \$78,95

If you're looking for a simple, functional workspace that takes up small room, then the Coavas Industrial Folding Desk is the perfect solution. Yes, almost no assembly (组装) required—just fix the plastic board surface onto the black metal frame and you're all set. The desk is conveniently transported

IKEA Pahl Desk \$49,99

The IKEA Pahl Desk is meant for children to use with them growing up, which can be adjusted to the maximum height of almost 28.5 inches. The design is clean and simple, perfect for anyone who just needs a large. flat workspace. And like many other IKEA products, the Pahl desk can be paired with other units like a desktop shelf or cabinet (柜) add-on.

Latitude Run Sauve Floating Desk \$ 160

If your room is really jam-packed, a floating desk is a good option. They're mounted to the wall and fold up when not in use. Once the Latitude Run Sauve Floating Desk is folded out, it becomes a convenient surface for typing on a laptop, working on crafts or even eating meals. When you need space, just fold it back up and it becomes a chalkboard-fronted cabinet.

Topsky Computer Desk \$ 179, 99

The Topsky Computer Desk is our choice for best desk overall due to its combination of design and durability. The very large surface area is made of thick solid wooden board and the frame is made of strengthened steel. The feet are adjustable in case your floors are uneven. A handy shelf can hold books and other supplies, while a metal cable hole cover keeps computer wires organized and out of sight.

21. What do Coavas Industrial Folding Desk and Latitude Run Sauve Floating Desk have in common?

A. They are light.

B. They save space.

C. They have beautiful designs.

D. They can be used as chalkboards.

22. Which type of table is suitable for kids?

A. Coavas Industrial Folding Desk.

B. IKEA Pahl Desk.

C. Latitude Run Sauve Floating Desk.

D. Topsky Computer Desk.

23. What can be known about the most expensive table? A. It is strong.

B. Its legs are thick.

C. Its shelf is adjustable.

D. It has a metal surface.

In some areas of the world, pants have been common garments (服装) worn by women for centuries. However, this was not the case in much of Western society. In the United States, women typically wore long skirts, with the exception of some women who performed work or engaged in sports. While there were some women who championed pants in the 19th century, pants

英语 第3页(共8页)

as an acceptable everyday clothing option for women didn't truly become popular until the mid-20th century.

The adoption of pants as a popular item of dress for women in Western society traces its roots to the mid-19th-century dress-reform movement. Although there were women of this time who were already wearing pantslike clothing if they were engaged in physical exercise or household work. the garments were typically worn out of the public eye.

In the United States, Elizabeth Smith Miller designed an early version of pantslike clothing for women around 1851. It consisted of a skirt extending below the knees and loose "Turkish" trousers that gathered at the ankles, and it was worn with a short jacket on top. Known as "bloomers," this garment took its name from an early advocate of Miller's design. Amelia Jenks Bloomers. Despite enjoying popularity in some circles, bloomers generated many arguments. Their use faded away after a few years, and pants for women were again relegated to a limited range of activities, such as exercise or housework, or were worn in private.

There were short-lived returns of pants-wearing in public by women, such as during two world wars, when women who took over jobs traditionally held by men sometimes wore pants. Although women continued to enjoy wearing pants after the wars, particularly for sports or leisure, style trends for women remained fixed largely on skirts until the 1960s and 1970s. Then, pushed by the women's rights movement, pants became firmly established as popular and appropriate clothing options for women at home, in public, and in many workplaces.

24 What can be learnt about "bloomers"?

A. They were named after the designer.

B. They were similar to current trousers.

C. They were women's daily clothing option.

D. They failed to catch on among many women.

B. Culture.

25. What does the underlined word "relegated" in paragraph 3 mean?

A Reduced. B. Added

D. Developed. C. Compared 26. What finally drove pants to settle for women to wear on various occasions?

A. Fashion trends.

A. Business.

B. The two world wars.

C. Women's rights movement.

D Women's need for convenience.

27. Which part of a website is the text most probably taken from?

C. Opinion. C

D. Entertainment.

Summer is a time of the year when people usually spend a lot of time outside and many of us like to be in nature. Some research suggests that humans naturally tend to seek connections with nature. We all know the feeling of relaxation when we hear the sound of a forest or ocean waves. partly because nature's sounds are perceived as more pleasant than technological noise.

There are many studies concentrating on the sounds of the forest, bird songs, ocean waves, and waterfalls. In a 2023 study, university students were exposed to nature's sounds (valley water and birds in the forest sounds) and an urban sound (a road traffic sound) while completing attention missions. The scores of the missions were higher when the subjects were exposed to

The sound of a fountain and singing birds may facilitate recovery from the excitement of our sympathetic nerve system. This may be a reason why people like to have fountains and birdbaths in their backyards to help them relax, especially after a stressful day.

Some studies suggest that water sounds have the most effect on health and positive affectional outcomes, while bird sounds have the most effect on relieving stress. Nature sounds may change the connections in our brain and help decrease the body's response to stress.

英语 第4页(共8页)

CS 扫描全能王

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

An interesting study was done in Japan on male patients with gambling disorders (a behavioral addiction). The patients were exposed to high-definition forest or city sounds using headphones. Medical devices were applied to measure the patients' heart rates and psychological conditions. The results indicated that the negative emotions were markedly lessened when the patients listened to the forest sound. The researchers concluded that the sound of the forest was able to relax people physiologically and psychologically.

Since the sounds of nature can have lasting positive effects on our body and brain. let's use them. They are plentiful and available for free.

- 28. What does the performance of the university students reveal?
 - A. These students are expert at researching into nature.
 - B. Listening to natural sounds helps students concentrate.
 - C. Exposure to sounds can boost people's passion for nature.
 - D. The subjects that the students major in are related to sounds.
- 29. What can be inferred about the sympathetic nerve system?
- A. It is easily affected by nature.
- B. It serves to regulate human emotions.
- C. It comes with stress when it is active.
- D. It gets healthier when a person is more excited,
- 30. Which of the following contributes most to good mood?
- A. Water sounds.

B, Bird singing.

C. Traffic sounds,

D. Wind blowing.

- 31. What can be a suitable title for the text?
 - A. Sounds Play an Important Role in People's Life
 - B. Researchers have Made New Discoveries About Nature
 - C. Sounds of Nature Help Facilitate Physical and Mental Health
 - D. People Tend to Settle in Forests to Achieve Sound Mind and Body

D

To be fair, the Äike T electric scooter (滑板车) is an interesting and innovative ride by itself.

And the fact that it's the world's first USB-C enabled electric scooter is icing on the cake.

Its first great feature is that impressive battery. Not only is it removable, which is a nice bonus for anyone that doesn't want to carry a 42 lb (19 kg) scooter around to find a plug, but the battery is also rechargeable via a USB-C charger, just like the kind you likely already use to charge your laptop and other devices. Both the battery and the scooter have a USB-C port, so you don't have to pull the battery out to charge it. Amazingly, if your laptop or phone is low on juice then you can charge up your devices straight from the scooter's battery.

Braking (制动) is done with a combination of a mechanical brake and electric braking. If you get caught in a rain or have to ride through ponding areas, you can be confident that the scooter can take it. The scooter includes GPS anti-theft protection, and there's even keyless smart-lock that uses your phone to unlock the scooter. Next, consider the physical design features. The side-supported wheels don't just look cool, they also make it easier to change a tire. You're unlikely to need to do that often, though, since those tires are less likely to get flat.

If there's any downside to the Äike T electric scooter, it's the lack of shock absorption. So you're going to feel bumps (順策) like sidewalk cracks and cobblestones. Apart from that, the scooter can't run faster than 20 mph (32 km/h), which is a far cry from the faster electric scooters we've tested.

While it's a high end electric scooter that will last a lot longer, it certainly costs more than a budget scooter. So make your choice based on your own needs.

英语 第5页(共8页)

- 32, What is the feature of the scooter battery?
 - A. It is easy to carry around.
- B. It can serve as a power bank.
- C. It can be charged through a laptop.

 D. It has a USB-C port to plug in the scooter.
- 33. What does the third paragraph imply?
 - A. No lock is needed for the scooter.
 - B. Braking is generated through phones.
 - C. The scooter is good for water resistance.
- D. The scooter is controlled fully automatically.
- 34. What's the disadvantage of the scooter?
 - A. Fixed speed.

C. Unappealing physical design.

- B. Easily-broken tires.
- D. Less comfort on tough roads.
- 35. How does the author present the text?

A. Objectively. B. Approvingly.

C. Humorously, D. Critically,

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

The Importance of Community

A community can help us to feel connected to something larger than ourselves. Experiencing a sense of belonging is vital for our psychological well-being.

Being part of a healthy community can help us feel connected to others, as well as feel we're part of something larger than ourselves. 36 For those, a community can provide that necessary sense of belonging.

- 37 When we're going through a difficult time, it can be enormously helpful to have people who we can turn to. Community members can offer us emotional support, practical help, and advice. They can also help us to feel we aren't alone in our struggles.
- A community can also help us to develop a sense of identity. When we're part of a community, we learn about shared values and beliefs. 38 This can help us feel we have a place in the world, and that we are part of something important.

Finally, a community can also help to reduce stress and loneliness. When we're part of a community, we have people to talk to and connect with. 39 And therefore we feel less stressed and we feel we're part of something larger than ourselves. Research shows that people who are part of strong communities are also more likely to exercise regularly and eat a healthy diet. 40

Thus, community helps reduce stress and loneliness and, ultimately, benefits our physical health in addition to our mental health.

- A. This can help us to feel less alone.
- B. Finding community is well worth the effort.
- C. We also learn about our history and culture,
- D. There are a number of ways to connect to a community.
- E. Being part of a healthy community can also provide us with support.
- F. They tend to have lower blood pressure and a lower risk of overweight.
- G. This is especially important for people who've experienced mental shock or loss.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Everyone knows that most dogs like to be helpful and some love to play fetch. David's dog Scruff likes to $\frac{41}{4}$ the two, Scruff fetches $\frac{42}{4}$ bottles that he finds when he's out for a walk so that David can $\frac{43}{4}$ them.

英语 第6页(共8页)

CS 扫描全能王

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



Sh

1. 最喜欢的中国传统文化形式; 2. 此传统文化形式的特点;

3. 喜欢此传统文化的原因。

1,写作词数应为80左右;

2. 标题已为你写好,不计人总词数。

My Favorite Chinese Traditional Culture

第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Lani Williams and her mother, Sincerity, have lived in the historic town of Lahaina on the Hawaiian island of Maui for most of their lives.

Last week, as wildfires began to destroy their beloved town, both the mother and daughter jumped in their car to escape.

Embers (灰烬) were already falling down on them. So Lani got her mom into the car. But then the traffic already stood still. Then she saw another fire beside them on a whole house. Lani thought they were going to die in the car.

Lani and her mom determined the only way out of the fire's path was to get out of their car and climb over a nearby seawall, into the ocean water.

That escape route, though, proved too difficult as Sincerity has trouble walking and uses a

As Lani and Sincerity was thinking what to do, a man, a complete stranger, came to their aid, The man, later identified as Benny Reinicke, told Sincerity to lean on his back so that he could carry her over the seawall and into the water.

He said, "Auntie, put your weight on me. I got you there."

Reinicke carried Sincerity on his back over the seawall, and then stayed with Sincerity and her daughter in the ocean water for over eight hours as they waited for the fires to die out.

"I just kept thinking to myself, like, this is a young guy that could have just left. He could have swum around to safety, leaving us behind," Lani said. "But he didn't. He stayed with us the whole entire time and made sure that all of us were safe."

After they made it out of the ocean to safety, Lani and Sincerity lost touch with Reinicke.

When everything came to normal, Sincerity told her daughter that they should find Reinicke and say thank you to him. Lani tried her neighborhood for some information about Reinicke but she found nothing.

注意:

1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

So Lani decided to turn to the social media,

Lani told Reinicke that she and her mother would arrange a face-to-face meeting with him.

英语 第8页(共8页)

CS 扫描全能王

3亿人都在用的扫描App

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

At first, Scruff loved to play fetch with regular 44. But some time later, David 45 Scruff playing fetch with him because the vet (兽医) 46 David of possible cuts that the sticks could leave in Scruff's mouth. But because Scruff 47 loved to work and play, he found other ways to stay 48. Whenever they were out for a 49, Scruff started picking up plastic bottles from the ground.

When Scruff brought the bottles to David, David would 50 him for his efforts, But David would feel 51 about leaving the bottles behind. So David thought of a 52 : They would bring a bag with them on walks to take the bottles that Scruff collected home. They even started to keep track of the 53 of bottles Scruff gathered. Last year, Scruff collected over a thousand

Scruff's game of fetch even 54 himself a new nickname "Scruffy the Eco Warrior". David said: "We're glad that Scruff enjoys picking plastic bottles up and can help set an example of how to 55 the planet, "

41. A. replace B. affect C. encounter D. combine C. broken D. selected 42, A. littered B, reused C. remove D. collect 43. A. deliver B. restore D. bones 44. A. stones B. sticks C. knives 45. A. fancied B. kept C. stopped D, noticed B. warned C. suspected D. cured 46. A. accused 47. A. particularly B. possibly C. gradually D. temporarily 48. A. calm B. fit C. normal D. busy 49. A. walk B. meal C. trip D. drive B. praise C. respect D. blame 50. A. forgive 51. A. curious B. happy C. guilty D. nervous 52. A. cause B, reward C. problem D. solution 53. A. number B. quality C. kind D. shape B. saved C. won 54. A. taught D. cost B. care for C. defend against D. benefit from 55. A. adapt to 第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

When I decided to study in China, I was worried about whether I could adapt to life there because its culture, customs and lifestyle are too different from my motherland. However, when 56 (arrive) in China, I was surprised to find that China's lifestyle is so similar 57 that of other countries. I lived in Harbin, __58__ the shops and foods are international.

The Northeast Forestry University I attend 59 (be) full of academic atmosphere and passion. I extremely enjoy the learning environment. Every day I can acquire a lot of knowledge from the Chinese teachers who correct my pronunciation and grammar with 60 (patient). After one year of study, I can fluently discuss various 61 (topic) with teachers and students. I even learned to speak northeast dialect (方言).

The next year, I had the honor to join the International Student Support Group in our university, 62 volunteer team which teaches English and introduces foreign culture to middle school students in poverty-stricken areas 63 (regular). Before the lecture, I was so nervous that I seemed to hear my heartbeat. However, when I saw the expecting eyes of the children, I felt their love for international culture and enthusiasm for learning. My tension was 64 (go) and replaced by excitement. If there are chances later, I will not hesitate 65 (join) in.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

你校英文报正在开展主题为"我最喜爱的中国传统文化形式"的征文活动。请你写一篇短文投 稿,内容包括:

英语 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(网址:

www.zizzs.com)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。







🌇 微信搜一搜





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018